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Sports news 

Player of the year in U.S. college hockev league 

Goaltender gets shot with NHL expansion team 
By PAUL LUNG EN pans ion Blue Jackets may 

well be as successful as 
the Edmonton Oilers, or 
as middling as the Caro
lina Hurric~m~'s. but ei
therway. Gardn,'r' s name 
in the club's history will 
be established. 

TORONTO - Some
day in the distant future. 
when hockey fans gather 
over their favourite cold 
beverages to discuss the 
great game of .hockey. 
Greg Gardner is likely to 
be the subject of a mind
bending trivia question. 

As in, name the first 
player ever signed by the 
Columbus Blue Jackets. 

By that time, the ex-

On l\la\' 4. the Blue 
1 ackets an~ounced they 
had signed Gardner. "one 
of the most sought after 
college hockey players in 
North America." 
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GREG GARDNER shows the classic goaJtending 
form that got him a contract with the Columbus 
Blue Jackets. 

They made Gardner, 
24, their first ever selec
tion after determining "he 
was the best college free 
agent goaltender avail
able," said Doug 
MacLean, the club's gen
eral manager. 

"Our scouts liked what 
they saw," MacLean told 
The C1N. "We are look-

ing for depth and we think 
he can play in the NHL." 

In four seasons with 
the Niagara University 
Purple Eagles, Gardner 
led the school from Divi
sion 2 and 3 competition 
into the NCAA Division 
I , and to a firstround vic
tory in the 1999-00 
NCAA Tournament. 

In the seaSOn just 
ended, he won 29 of 41 
games, and registered a 
1.53 goals against aver
age - tops in the league
to go with a .936 save 
percentage. He also had 
16 shut outs, shattering 
the 35-year record of 
eight set by Boston Uni
versity's Jack Ferreira. 
He was named Player of 
the Year in College 
Hockey America (CHA), 
which is one of six NCAA 
Division I hockey con
ferences. 

There's more. Gardner, 
a native of Mississauga, 
earned First Team AII
CHA honors and won the 
league's Goaltender of 
the Year A ward. He cap
tured conference Player 
of the Week honors a 
league-high seven times. 
He was also named to the 
Team U.S.A. roster for 
the North American Col
lege Hockey Champion
ships. 

"Greg has all the physi
cal skills to be a top-rank 
NHL goal ie," said 
Niagara assistant coach 
Dave Burkholder. 

, "He's really, really 
quick. He's a butterfly 
goaltender with unbeliev
able reflexes. He's a good 
game manager in the 
zone, who knows when 
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to freeze the puck to re
lieve pressure or to allow 
for a line change," 

Burkholder said. 
"I think his biggest 

strength is his maturity." 
MacLean's scouting re
port on Gardner is that 
"he's quick. His focus is 
reall y strong, he's deter
mined and we think he 
has a chance to play in the 
NHL." 

The Blue Jackets will 
draft at least a, couple of 
NHL veterans at season's 
end, and "we anticipate 
Gardner starting in the 
minor leagues. We want 
him to playa lot, and prob
ably, that will be in 
Syracuse (the team's mi-
nor league affiliate)," 
MacLean said. 

"SOMETHING 
EVERY KID 

DREAMS ABOUT" 
For Gardner, who had 

nibbles from two other 
teams, playing in the 
NHL "is something every 
kid dreams about. 

"I've now kind of 
moved from being a fan 
of. the NHL to being a 
player in the NHL." 

He's hired a personal 
trainer to get him in shape 
for training camp, and he 
plans to hit the ice in 
August to scrimmage 
with local NHLers. He 
knows he's got to get his 
focus right to avoid beirig 
intimidated by the 
league's big shooters. 

"As a rookie, you have 
to pretend they're just 
hockey players. They're 
more highly skilled but 
you can't be in awe of a 
Jaromir Jagr or a Steve 
Yzerman or a Mats 
Sundin. If you're in awe, 
you're in trouble," he 
said. 

Gardner, who received 
a $500,000 U.S. signing 
bonus and a two-way con
tract, knows he may have 
to apprentice in Syracuse 
for a year before he gets a 
chance to start in the 
NHL. 

At that time he'd just 
fin ished an undistin
guished minor league ca
reer in the Toronto area. 
He played for the Marl ies 
for four years, and suited 
uP' for the Mississauga 
Reps as a bantam and 
midget. At 17, he played 
for the Caledon Canadi
ans Metro Junior A team 
until he was traded to the 
Thornhill Islanders. 

He was scouted by a 
number of U.S. colleges 
and chose to go to 
Niagara, which Was 
launching its hockey pro
gram, where he was of
fered a full scholarship. 

The move was key to 
his longterm develop
ment. When he got to 
Niagara, "I was more of a 
puck stopper, using my 
instincts to prevent goals. 
I developed into more of 
a goaltender in Niagara, 
using better positioning, 
not letting out as many 
rebounds and calming 
myself down," he said. 

Midway. through his 
career with the Purple 
Eagles, he backstopped 
the gold medal-winning 
Canadian team at the 
Maccabiah Games in Is- , 
rael. ''That team could 
probably be a decent 
American Hockey 
League team," Gardner 
said. "We were really 
good." 

Gardner, whose family 
are members of Solei 
Congregation in 
Mississauga, loved the 
experience in Israel. "It 
was unbelievable to be in 
Israel, to see Jerusalem 
and Tel Aviv, to see the 
Western Wall and to see 
where your roots come 
from." 

Will he be no more than 
a trivia factoid or will he 
be one of the goaltenders 
long remembered for his 
exploits in the NHL? 

Nevertheless, it's a far 
cry from his situation of 
four years ago. 

Reprinted with permis
sion, Canadian Jewish 
News. 
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Recipes 

These recipes 'just peachy' 
'tewart's 

FRUITS VEGETABLES & DELI PRODUCTS I . 

We a,re famous for our fresh fruits & vegetables 

Fresh Baked Goods' Kosher Products' Gourmet Cheeses I happened to look in 
the book, American 
Slang recently and 

was amused to recall 
slang expressions like, 
"She really was a peach," 
meaning an attractive 
young woman; or peachy 
or peachy-keen, meaning 
excellent, wonderful or 

. great. 

FRa\II MY KOSI-ER KITD-IEN 

Peaches are a real sign 
of summer, and here are 
some recipes using them. 

*** 
PEACH CLAFOUTI 
8 servings 

I 112 cups non-dairy 
creamer 
I t. almond extract 
4 eggs 
6 T. flour 
114 cup sugar 
2 T. margarine, melted 
4 large peaches, cut into 
wedges 
confectioners' sugar 

I. Place in a food proc
essor or blender non-dairy 

creamy, almond extract, 
eggs, flour, sugar and 
melted margarine. Process 
until blended thoroughly. 

2. Preheat oven to 350F 
Grease a shallow baking 
dish. Arrange peaches in 
the dish. Pour batter on 
top, Bake in 350F oven 
40-45 minutes. Serve 
warm with confectioners' 
sugar on top. 

*** 
PEACH UPSIDE 

CAKE 
2 cups peaches, chopped 
I cup brown sugar 
I cup pecans, chopped 
I cup brown sugar 
114 pound unsalted mar
garine 
1 egg 
I cup milk or non-dairy 
creamer 
I t. vanilla 
2 cups flour 
1/2 t. salt 
I t. baking powder 
1/2 t. nutmeg 
112 t. cinnamon 

I. In a mixing bowl, 
toss peaches with I cup 
sugar and pecans. Preheat 
oven to 350F. Grease a 

. squarebakingpan.Sprin
kle peach-sugar mixture 
on bottom of baking pan. 

2. Cream I cup sugar 
with margarine. Add egg 

. " 
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and milk or non-dairy 
creamer. 

3. Combine flour, salt, 
baking powder, nutmeg 
and cinnamon. Add to egg 
mixture and stir. Pour 
better into baking pan. 
Bake in 350F oven one 
hour or until a toothpick 
inserted into the center 
comes out clean. 

*** 
BRANDIED PEACH 

BUTTER 
3-4 jelly jars 

2 pounds peaches, pitted 
and chopped 
2 t. lemon juice 
I cup sugar 
dash cinnamon 
dash ginger 
dash allspice 
I 112 T. brandy 

I. Place peaches and 
lemon juice in a sauce
pan. Bring to a boil, then 
simmer ,a few minutes. 
Puree in blender and re
turn to pot. 

2. Add sugar, cinna
mon, ginger and allspiCe. 
Cook until as thick as you 
like it. Add brandy and 
cook a few minutes longer. 

3. Spoon into sterilized 
jars and seal. 

*** 
BAKED PEACH 

HALVES 
6 servings 

1 112 pounds peaches, 
pitted and sliced in half 
3 T. brown sugar 
3/8 t. cinnamon 
114 t. nutmeg 
dash ginger 
slivered almonds 

I. In a mixing bowl 
combine peaches, sugar, 
cinnamon, nutmeg, gin
ger and almonds. 

2. Preheat oven to 350F. 
Place peaches in baking 
dish. Bake in 350F oven 
25 minutes. 

Sybil Kaplan is a book 
reviewer, journalist, lec
turer, writing teacher and 
synagogue librarian liv
ing in Overland Park, 
Kansas. She is the author 
of Kosher Kettle: Inter
national Adventures in 

.lewish Cooking. 
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The Gray Academy of Jewish Education and the Western Canadian 
Coalition of Jewish Educators are pleased to announce that Mara 
Nepon (99) and Naomi Pfeffer (98) have been selected to 
participate in the inaugural York University Judaic Teacher Training 
Initiative. Both students are former graduates of Joseph Wolinsky 
Collegiate and are looking forward to a career in Jewish education. 

On behalf of our Board, we extend to both young women and 
their families our heartiest "mazel tov". , 
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